Minutes of Greenville Town Council Meeting May 13^{th,} 2024

Monthly Meeting:

President Greg Redden called the regular monthly meeting to order. The other Councilpersons present were Andy Lemon, David Gomes, and Kyle Kruer. Also present were Town Attorney Heather Peters, Acting Town Marshal Carmen Kerberg, Superintendent Steven Webb, Utility Office Manager Crystal Robb, and Clerk Jack Travillian. Other concerned citizens were also present. The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes: Motion made by Councilman Lemon and second by Councilman Gomes to accept the minutes for April 8, 2024. Motion passed 4-0.

Police Department: Acting Town Marshal Carmen Kerberg has met with Greenville Elementary School principal and advised that the Marshal will be available at the school to help with any issues and reinforce good relations with students and teaching staff. The New Albany/Floyd County School Corporation is working on placing an SRO (Sworn Law Enforcement Officer) to be shared with two other schools.

Chief Kamberg is working on applying for grants to help with equipment and wages, Councilman Kruer offered to assist with the application process. Marshal Kamberg was made aware that the Post Office box was past due. She requested canceling the box, the mail should be able to come into the Town of Greenville mailbox. The council approved.

There was a bill to provide uniforms for the Marshal. Motion made be President Redden and second by Councilman Lemon to spend up to \$1,900 to come from the Riverboat Fund. Motion passed 4-0.

Financial:

Review/Approval Checks and Expenditures: Clerk Travillian presented the forms for the checks written from the utilities and the town. The council approved monthly checks.

Committee Reports:

Property Cleanup:

The property in the 9400 block of Highway 150 has a complaint about tall grass also the property across the highway has very tall grass. Pass on to the Police Department for citations to be issued.

Special Projects:

The date for the town wide community yard sale will be June 15 this year.

The historical marker for Thunder Valley is being constructed for installation at south end of the Greenville Park.

Banking proposal:

Motion by Councilman Lemon and second by President Redden to move bank accounts for the Town of Greenville and Municipal Utilities to WesBanco branch in Floyds Knobs. Motion passed 4-0. Migration will be done slowly with as little disturbance to customers and staff as possible.

Attorney Report:

Town Attorney Peters is reviewing a new interlocal agreement regarding animal control.

Mr. Stratman, a resident of Parkland Heights, requests an ordinance to restrict the use of the noisy diesel air compression braking system. The council requested town attorney Peters draft a proposal for next month's meeting.

Ordinance 2024-WR-006: ORDINANCE FOR HIRING CARMAN KERBERG AS THE GREENVILLE TOWN MARSHAL: Reading of the ordinance, motion made for unanimous consent by President Redden and seconded by Councilman Gomes. Motion passed 4-0.

The town is still receiving complaints about speeding on Schuler Road and had a meeting with Commissioner Schellenberger from Floyd County. This road is not within town limits and needs to be address by Floyd County Sherriff's officers or State Police

Motion by President Redden and seconded by Councilman Lemon to close town business, motion passed 4-0.

Utility Business:

Water Utility

Superintendent Steven Webb presented the leak adjustments report which was reviewed and accepted by the council. April water loss was 14%. The staff continues looking for any leaks.

The Hydrant maintenance and painting project is near completion. The staff has installed 40 of 50 last purchased water meters.

The contract for Hurley Services to complete the service line inventory was discussed and reviewed. Motion made by President Redden and second by Councilman Lemon to contract the project for \$16,185. Motion passed 4-0.

Parkland Heights construction of the updated water line should be completed within 2 weeks. Motion made to adjust 2021-WTR-020A made by President Redden and second by Councilman Lemon adjusting by adding purchase of automated valve on the water tower and the rest going for purchase of updated meters. Motion passed 4-0.

Derek Bolin has fulfilled his three-month probation period and will be moving to permanent full-time employee.

Sewer Utility:

The PLC discussion needs to be concluded and a vote on which company to use.

Ordinance 2024-WO-004: ORDINANCE AMENDING THE RATES AND CHARGES OF THE GREENVILLE WATER UTILITY: Third reading of the ordinance, motion made by President Redden and seconded by Councilman Gomes. Motion passed 4-0.

No further business coming before the Council, motion made by President Redden and second by Councilman Lemon to adjourn the meeting. Motion passed 4-0.

Next Monthly Meeting to be held at 7:00 P.M. at town hall located at 9706 Clark Street, on June 10th, 2024.

PRESIDING OFFICER
TOWN OF GREENVILLE, INDIANA

GREG REDDEN

JACK TRAVILLIAN CLERK / TREASURER